Corbridge Medical Group

Patient Representation Group

Wednesday 28th June 2017, Corbridge Health Centre, 7pm
Minutes
In Attendance:

MM, AH, SL, PB, MB, Julie Johnston (Practice Manager)

Apologies for absence 

BC, FM, Nicola Lamb (Reception Manager)
Progress on matters arising from our last meeting 
Julie confirmed that Dr Rob Barker, who has been working in the practice as a GP Registrar for the last 2 years will become a part-time Partner from August when he completes his vocational training. He is an excellent addition to our permanent team of GPs and will be able to provide ongoing continuity of care for those patients who he already looks after. He will be working here on Mondays, Tuesdays and Friday afternoons and will do academic research work at Newcastle University for the rest of the week.
The Online Access system had been extended to allow booking of telephone appointments and so far take-up has been positive.
Julie described an upgrade which would shortly be made to the practice telephone system enabling music on hold and a call queuing service. This would also allow better analysis of call handling and use of our incoming lines. We do not receive much negative feedback about patients’ ability to get through on the telephone but we are aware that the system is used much more now by clinicians for triage and telephone consultations (ringing out) and we must ensure that we have adequate numbers of lines available for patients ringing in. This will allow us to monitor that. 

Double yellow lines had been applied to Newcastle Road since the last meeting and these are causing some difficulties in the car park at busy times. It was understood that this was a pilot for a limited time period so where we can influence the permanent configuration we will endeavour to do so.

Julie described briefly the plan for extended access to GPs (8am to 8pm + Saturdays) which was likely to be delivered on a hub basis. A lot of work will need to be done on this over the next 3 months in order to achieve a start date of 1st October. Consultation with PPGs would be part of that process – probably via email.

4. Friends and Family feedback

The Friends and Family feedback for March, April and May was received – mainly positive with no issues requiring further discussion. Julie explained that we currently have Dr Dykins off on sick leave and locum GPs have been employed to ensure we are providing adequate numbers of appointments until his return in August. 
5. Patient Questionnaire design for 2017
A draft questionnaire had been circulated prior to the meeting and a discussion about the content, format and design of the questionnaire took place. The draft was based on our previous GPAQ survey from 2015.
It was agreed that some of the standard questions regarding access to the practice would be useful to enable comparisons with previous surveys. It was suggested however that personal feedback about individual GPs was missing and might be something patients wished to give. Julie confirmed that separate systems exist now for individual GPs to obtain feedback for their appraisals and revalidation so she had removed these to keep the questionnaire shorter and prevent duplication.

Julie asked for clarification on how patients felt about paper surveys versus online/electronic surveys which are much easier to administer but might not reach the right people. After a discussion it was agreed that a survey which could be administered both on paper and via an electronic link would be best. The key with this is to ensure that the right people receive a questionnaire including housebound patients, young people, those who have opted for telephone appointments (and who therefore won’t be able to pick up a survey in person) as well as carers who might actually be in a better position than the patient to answer some questions.

Julie agreed to look into using an online survey which could be used in conjunction with a paper based version. GPs could leave a copy after home visits or we could send a link via email to patients who we know have had appointments or home visits within a given timeframe.

It was also agreed that we should use the opportunity to gain some specific feedback on the different types of appointment experienced by patients. Julie agreed to frame a question which would ask patients to rate a recent consultation of the following 4 types:

· Telephone appointment

· Home visit

· Telephone triage call

· Surgery appointment

The question could then ask something about the time available, the ability of the GP to listen to the patient, shared decision-making etc along similar lines to those usually asked of specific GPs but more aligned to the appointment type. This would provide meaningful feedback on how the various appointment types are rated and any improvements we could make to enhance patients’ experience.

The plan would be to finalise the questionnaire within the next few weeks, pilot test the format with member of the PRG to receive any additional comments or improvements and then start wider distribution on paper or emails and via the website etc. in the Autumn so that results would be available to PRG member by the December meeting.

6. AOB
A suggestion was made about the information which appears on the TV screen (which can sometimes be difficult to read in the limited time slot and/or space available) which was that we could have copies of each presentation in poster form on the notice board. Julie agreed to make sure this happens and to add a message directing patients to the noticeboard for any information they may have been unable to read.
Date of next meetings
Wednesday 6th September 7pm
Wednesday 13th December 7pm (provisional)
